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The BACC initiative (BALTEX Assessment of Climate Change for the Baltic Sea Basin) was initiated by Prof. Hans von Storch (GKSS Institute for Coastal Research) and aims to bring together consolidated (published) knowledge on climate change in the Baltic Sea basin as a comprehensive text book. The report, which was coordinated by the International BALTEX Secretariat at GKSS, was compiled by a consortium of 84 scientists from 13 countries around the Baltic Sea and covers various disciplines related to climate research and ecological impacts. The assessment is an example for a type of report helping to put global climate change into a regional perspective, which local stakeholders and politicians can relate to. HELCOM (the Baltic Marine Environment Protection Commission), a major stakeholder in the Baltic Sea region, used the BACC material for their ”Thematic Assessment Report on Climate Change in the Baltic Sea Area”, which was officially adopted by the riparian states of the Baltic Sea. 

The BACC book is divided in chapters on past and current climate change, on projected future anthropogenic climate change, and on observed and projected impacts on terrestrial and marine ecosystems of the Baltic Sea basin. Major findings include an observed average air temperature increase in the Baltic Sea basin of 0.85 °C over the past century, which has already led to a decreased ice and snow cover and ice season over the Baltic Sea basin, and a shift towards earlier spring vegetation phases. Regional climate models project until the year 2100 a further increase of air temperature, a dramatically reduced sea ice cover, overall increased precipitation in winter and a much drier summer in the southern basin. An updated BACC climate report is due in 2012.
More information on BACC is available on www.baltex-research.eu/BACC.

